ANNEX 6
From: Cunning , Nigel - Environment & Economy - Property

Sent: 03 January 2008 12:48

To: 'HOLT Stephen'

Cc: Joyner, Gordon - External; Moore, Shannon - CYP&F - Educational Effectiveness; Stone, Andrew - Corporate Core - Legal Services; Phipps, John - CYP&F - Strategy & Performance; Hales, Gerald - CYP&F - Strategy & Performance; 'Steve Freeborn (HFA)'

Subject: Oxford Academy

Steve

Further to our conversation this morning I include below an extract from the report going to our Cabinet meeting on 15th January 2008 where it relates to the joint use sports facility. As discussed could you please clarify the City Council position in respect of continuing the use of the facilities beyond 31 March 2008. 

Your councils letter dated 10 December 2007 referred to the reason for closure being the ‘County Council’s decision to close the school’ but this does not reflect discussions held at officer level. You will recall that we were advised that you had already concluded that financial deficits of the centre combined with a review of the need for the facilities warranted your withdrawal from the agreement irrespective of the Academy. You will see from the report below that there potentially remains uncertainty and it would be helpful if you could provide sufficient certainty of the City position to enable the next stage of design work to proceed with confidence.
The site currently includes joint use sports provision which includes swimming pool, sports hall and squash courts. Oxford City Council has for some time expressed a desire to withdraw from the arrangement; they have provided data showing it to currently operate at a significant deficit; in excess £200,000 per annum. The City Council have indicated that they will continue their contribution to the costs and commitment to using the site until March 31, 2008.

Both the City and County Councils currently contribute to the revenue and maintenance costs of the pool. Leisure centres are the responsibility of the City Council and no school is financially able to offer such a facility on its own.  The management and running costs falling on the Academy or indeed any school would be prohibitive and there is no source of funding to run, maintain or replace the swimming pool 

The Academy Sponsors are committed to making its facilities available to the wider community as an extended school, but is not able to offer a leisure centre type facility on its own. The Academy Sponsors are committed to offering the dry facilities on a school hire basis from 1 September 2008 onwards and they will strive to minimise any disruption to its availability caused by the building project.

Although the County Council will have no legal involvement from September 2008 it is feasible for the agreement to continue with the sponsors’ agreement. This would be subject to the outcome of any risk assessment as part of determining how the site will be redeveloped. The current concept does not envisage retention of the buildings and if they were retained it could compromise other planned sports provisions identified in the Design Statement.

Oxfordshire County Council would consider what contribution they could make towards the community engagement, if the pool was continued and the majority of the revenue costs continued to be subsidised by the City Council. If the City Council (or other party) were able to commit funds to extend the use of the sports facilities as a leisure centre beyond 31 March 2008, the Academy Sponsors would be open to such discussions. The City Council have been asked to clarify their position on this by the date of the meeting.

I would be most grateful if you could provide a response by 11th January 2008.

Thanks for your help

Nigel Cunning 

Team Leader - Project Delivery 

Property Services, Environment & Economy, Oxfordshire County Council 

Speedwell House, Speedwell Street 

Oxford, OX1 1NE 

Tel: 01865 810457 

Mobile: 07990 778082 

Fax: 01865 810106

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk

Save money and paper - do you really need to print this email?

